From: Vicki Fox

Sent: 19 January 2016 17:30

To: Planning

Cc: Jon Finney; claireprice@archaeologyuk.org
Subject: Ref: 2015/6016/L - Coal Drops Yard, Stable Street, King's Cross Central, N1C 4AB



London and Middlesex Archaeological Society - for and behalf of the Council for British Archaeology

## For the attention of Jenna Litherland

This Committee acts on behalf of the Council for British Archaeology in respect of Listed Buildings and Applications within the Greater London area. The Committee met and discussed the above case at its meeting on Tuesday, 22 December 2015 and made the following observations:

After much discussion as to whether the scheme would work as a sort of Covent Garden (given that it was further from Central London) and that the resultant proposal was seen as a massive intervention, objections were raised. The new roof-level extension linking Eastern and Western Coal Drops was viewed as a 'dramatic' feature, but the Committee agreed to support the Victorian Society, SAVE and others in strongly objecting to these proposals both because of the loss of fabric and the detrimental impact on the setting.

Vicki Fox (Hon. Secretary) LAMAS - Historic Buildings & Conservation Committee

NB - The Chairman has asked me to send his apologies for the delay in responding caused by his unavailability over the Christmas period. VF